

September 30, 2022

74th Annual Meeting Recap and Pictures

It was beautiful fall weather this past week at the Greenbrier during the association's 74th Annual Meeting. Congratulations again to Bob Claytor on winning our most esteemed award, the Virginia Oil Man of the Year. More pictures from that evening as well as the rest of our educational sessions and events can be found on our Facebook page.

On Monday morning, we took care of several business items. Per our previous emails requesting your proxy vote, the association members *approved* 3 changes to the by-laws:

- In the event of a future pandemic or state of emergency and the annual meeting is cancelled, the current board of directors remain will remain in place until the next scheduled annual meeting.
- The immediate past chair may serve an additional term of three years.
- The association may now contract for an financial annual audit or a review.

New Officers and Directors

At the annual business meeting Monday morning, Mark Anderson President of Anderson Oil, Fredericksburg, was elected Chairman of the association's Board of Directors for 2023-2024. Other members of the executive committee will be Rick Koontz, Holtzman Oil; first vice chair; Gordon Sutton, Tiger Fuel, second Vice Chair; secretary/treasurer, Justin Andress, Woodfin; and immediate past chairman: Corey Russell, Supreme Petroleum. Elected to a 2nd 3-year term: Elizabeth McCormick, Phillips Energy; Bob Claytor, HN Funkhouser; Ryan Gray, EM Gray & Son. Elected to the board for three year terms were John Fannon, Fannon Petroleum; Tracy Little, James River Petroleum; and Tim Murphy, Valley Energy. Welcome and thank you.

VPCMA 75th Anniversary Celebration March 18-22 at the SLS Baha Mar, Nassau

Every five years VPCMA hosts a Spring convention and next year will be special as we celebrate 75 year of service to the industry. The meeting will be held at the <u>SLS Baha Mar</u> resort in Nassau Bahamas. This will be the perfect opportunity to network with industry colleagues, attend education sessions, and escape from the last days of winter. We hope to have registration open soon, as this trip would make a wonderful Christmas gift on the occasion of our 75th Anniversary. We've procured a room rate of \$389, but space will be limited so stay tuned for the opening of that registration towards the end of the year.

Transportation Waiver

Following is the VDOT weight and hours of service waiver for transportation during the aftermath of Hurricane Ike. This waiver will remain in effect 14 days. A copy, <u>found here</u>, should be in all trucks for the duration of the waiver